

Jan 18, 2023

Meeting called to order at: 6:41

Attendance

E-board Members:

President: Colt Bristow

1st VP: Jeff Weind

2nd VP: Britny Hobbs

3rd VP: Emily River

Race Referee: CJ Hobbs

Novice Representative: Damon Poor

Riders Representative: Don Williams

Secretary: Mallory Dobbs

Treasurer: Carla Kim, Neil Heineman

Guests:

BOD Members:

Mark DeGross

Craig Johnson

Jeff Lane

Treasurer's report

Committee reports

Board Members' Reports

President - Colt Bristow

- Check is in the mail from OPRT (in full amount), haven't confirmed if we have received it yet.

1st VP - Jeff Weind

- Nothing new to report.

2nd VP - Britny Hobbs

- Everything for the banquet is ready, programs are getting printed.
- Working with Dion to get our website updated with the schedule.
- Phil Veitch will do our website and manage it for free.

3rd VP - Emily River

- Not present

Club Secretary - Mallory Dobbs

- Rulebook is almost good to go. CJ is going to review it one more time.
- Points structure is updated.
- Mallory will send to Dion and to Britny once final.

Referee - CJ Hobbs

- Nothing new to report.

Novice Rep - Damon Poor

- I had a couple of students reach out to me trying to sign up for classes that don't exist anymore. Some old information is still out there.
- Working with Britny on certificates for novices. Should we do certificates for 1st year novices and graduating novices? Or just graduating novices.
 - Colt: Up to you, I do not have an opinion.
 - Damon: I will stick with two types of certificates
- One NRS scheduled May 24th? (Monday) on the 2 fast schedule.
- Still working on getting the classroom scheduled, possibly at KFG.
- I was contacted by Jon Durbin. He is hoping to get his lifetime ban removed. I talked to Dion and Jon about their sides of the story.
 - Colt: He should make an official appeal to the eboard (Don). That will start the official process to get him back in with the club.
 - Don: Since I wasn't involved he will need to put all the information in his email.

Riders Rep - Don Williams

- Email from Dawson to be allowed to race again this year since he is underage.
 - No on-track incidents
 - None opposed

Good of WMRRA

- BOD - Craig Johnson
 - Equipment trailer needs new tires.
- BOD - Mark DeGross
 - I have not received any emails about the track days (or track day bids) before the ridge rounds.

- Colt: I have not confirmed with any track days yet. I am going to do some thinking about how we are going to deal with that this year. Probably will be a hybrid option. But we will talk about it in February most likely.
- BOD - Jeff Lane

Meeting adjourned at: 7:15